MIKE B.

# THE ANTIQUE MOTORCYCLE CLUB OF MANITOBA

P.O. BOX 1074, WINNIPEG, MANITOBA

Rust n Pieces - Number 5 Volume 21 - May 1998 -

#### 1998 Executive

President: Jim Harrison - 837-9093 Treasurer- Siggy Klann - 668-7679

Editor - Ed Pauch - 832-0255

Secretary and Librarian- Mike Baraschuk - 757-2368

Property Manager- Ray Houde - 253-9059

## **Meeting Notice**

Next meeting is at Woodhaven Community Club, 7.30 PM

Meeting date: MAY 26, 1998 Next month: JUNE 30, 1998

### **President's Note**

stanchions for it from Ray Houde.

There is no shortage of motorcycle related events this year!
At the April meeting we discussed the various events happening in the next month.
Richard G took the information on the Manitoba Classic and Antique Auto Club event at the Red River Ex grounds May 17 &18th to check on the details of that. He, Siggi and Bill Watt have signed up for our display at the Tin Lizzie show on May 24th. (Anyone else? - application forms from Jim H) We are getting a club space for \$20 and table rental. The club is paying for the space. I have the banner and am getting the

Also, at our meeting, various members took posters of our July event to distribute. The distribution list was discussed and allocated. Lots of posters are available so please try to find spots for them and put them up.

Also any free public service announcements would be useful. Jim H.

# Special NOTICE#1

We have some 20th Anniversary posters left- these look great on the garage wall, framed in the rec. room, or even for gasket material (just kidding) - If you want one or more, contact Ed Pauch at 832-0255 or the next meeting.

#### Tin Lizzie Meet

The event has been scaled down to a 1 day event on May 24th. Entries will be judged, entry fee is \$15 and includes a number of freebies. A swap and flea market area are planned. Be there by 9:30 AM Call Dave Johnson at 941-1791 for more details.

### **Editors Note**

No soap box to get on this month, too busy trying to keep up with my own life. Dave Johnson was at the meeting talking about the Tin Lizzie event. After some staff changes, the event is now scaled down and much more manageable. We may want to discuss future events with them, as the venue is appropriate.

I have been playing around on the Internet (at RRCC, my address is epauch@ rrcc.mb.ca) and have had a number of people reply to my ads etc. I had a visit from Sid Kalechny of Calgary, who is restoring a 53 Ariel 350. I gave him one of our posters to take home.

I have been able to post our July event on a number of publications (Cars and Parts, etc.) and bulletin boards.

I went to the MAAC meeting on Wednesday after our meeting and am including a brief report in the newsletter.

I did splurge and got a new battery for the Squariel, threw in some gas and oil, prodded it a few times and after 2 years of silence it burst into its quiet song. Now comes a plate!

Alan also fired up the blue Twin, after putting in nice new NGKs. Sounds good!! Ed

## **MAAC** Report

April meeting:

No further info or news on the collector plate.

World of wheels was a great success, 3000 calendars handed out.

Manitoba Marathon folks looking for 150+ volunteers as course marshals, traditionally done by the street rodders, also asking for volunteers for next year and the PanAm games! Free Press will be doing weekly articles on specific cars. First one was on the weekend, features a Cadillac convertible.

The MAAC event calendar is being published in the paper - Our event is in it. Winnipeg Sun is doing something similar, but the format is unknown at this time. The first AutoHazMat course was held on a trial basis, and was successful. The course takes about 90 minutes, and MPIC is sponsoring it at present. Schedules are being worked on, all clubs will be notified.

Next meeting May 27th

#### Want and Don't Want Ads

Wanted: a service manual for a 1942 Norton 500cc. single cylinder motorcycle. "WD" is stamped on the gearbox case. I have been told that the bike was used by the Canadian Army during W.W.II. Contact Stan Sitter, R.R.4, CP #51, Picton Ontario, KOK 2TO, Phone ( 613 ) 476-4008

MORE NEWS FROM JIM H.

John and Colleen Guntner were passing through town this week. I was able to enjoy a short visit with them. I gave John some posters for our July 11 event. John is renewing his membership. Way to go John!

Tiny Robins is in the Health Sciences Centre. ward GH-4. He may have visitors from 8:30 a.m. until 08:30 p.m.

We are going to have some bikes on display at the Manitoba Classic and Antique Auto Club event at the Red River Ex. Grounds on Sunday May 17. Entry for exhibitotors is free.

g.At.

AMERICAN · BRITISH · IMPORTS



SALES • SERVICE • REPAIR

#6-1865 Sargent Ave. Winnipeg, MB R3H 0E4 TED HECTOR & BILL FRASER (204) 783-8894

## A.M.C.M. Minutes of April 27, 1998 meeting

Richard rode his big red Indian down and 11 of us sat down to business. Jim did the run through of the Swap Meet Posters, to make sure we get them spread out across the country. Sounds good. so far.

Dave Johnson, the event co-ordinator for the Tin Lizzie Show explained it's new reduced event, down to Sunday only. WE have decided to participate at a Club Display, so come out and help.

The Library has recieved our monthly newsletters from AMCA and the CVMG. These make good reading- if anyone wants some, let me know.

Closed down the meeting and went to the Do-nut shop for refreshments and nourishment.

Respectfully submitted, to be sure, by, Mike the Bike.....

